
 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 1 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders 
Thursday June 3 
 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm via Zoom link 
Friday June 4 
 1R & 1M Mass @ 11.454am 
Saturday June 5 

 Trivia Night - Postponed 

Wednesday June 9 
 Soccer Comp – Yr6 
 School Advisory Council Meeting @ 6pm 
Thursday June 10 
 Soccer Comp – Yr6 
Friday June 11 
 Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass @ 11.45am 
Monday June 14 

 Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Friday June 25 
 5HM & 5D Mass @ 11.45am  
 End of Term 2 @ 2.30pm 

Monday 12 July 
 Term 3 starts 

Tuesday 13 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Wednesday 14 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Thursday 15 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 
 State Cross Country – Melb 

 St Francis Disco 
Friday 16 July 
 Pupil Free Day – NCCD & Wellbeing Staff PD 

 

 
Tuckshop 2021 
Week 7 
Friday June 4 
12-3pm Tandy Jackson | Brylie Anderson | 

Megan Merrett 
 
Week 8 
Thursday June 10 
12-3pm Christine Patchling 
Friday June 11 
12-3pm Chelsea Baker | Chantelle Bennallack 
 
Week 9 
Thursday June 17 
12-3pm Marnie O’Bree 
Friday June 18 
12-3pm Bec Stratton | Donna Wagner 
 
Week 10 
Thursday June 24 
12-3pm  
Friday June 25 
12-3pm Renee Jet | Bek Stevens | Carlee 

Fleming 

 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
5-6 Jun Khodja (6W)), Millar (3B),  

 English (FdnWS) 

12-13 Jun Brown/Wright (Fdn WS), Cole (6W), 

 O’Neill (Fdn B), Turner (5HM) 

19-20 Jun Bennallack (3H), Coombes (Fdn A) 

 Hope (6D) 

26-27 Jun Term 2 Break - No Maintenance 

3-4 Jul Term 2 Break - No Maintenance 

10-11 Jul Robertson-Turnock (FdnM),  

 Hand (6D), Marsh (5K) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  St Francis of Assisi         

 
Dear Families, 
I pray that we are each able to take stock of our lives and celebrate 
the gifts that are provided to us each day.  

  
May my horizon this day, Lord, 

not be so foreshortened that I notice little. 

Instead, open my eyes 

that I may see afar and above 

as well as in front and beneath me. 

Lead me to keep my life in perspective and balance 

and discover that the thread of your presence 

is interwoven through the events and people of this day. 

Amen. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Covid changes in Regional Victoria 
As per the Acting Premier James Merlino’s announcement we will be 
returning to onsite learning!! You beauty!  
 

The latest outbreak highlights the need to be vigilant and to continue 
our COVID Safe practices. The guidelines for schools change 
regularly and we have always endeavoured to share these changes 
with you as they arise. As we return, it is important to remember; 
  

• Parents are welcome on the school grounds for a short 
amount of time (10-15 minutes) at drop off and pick-up time. 
Parents are not permitted into classrooms or assemblies as 
we strive to maintain density levels. Parents must sign in on 
our QR Code if they will be onsite longer than 15 minutes. 
 

• All those who are over 12 years of age (except for primary age 
children) must carry masks at all times. Masks must be worn 
indoors except if at home, or if an exception applies. Masks 
must also be worn outdoors where 1.5 metres physical 
distancing cannot be maintained 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 9 – June 3, 2021 
(Term 2 – Week 7) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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• Children who are unwell should not be attending school and we will contact parents should children 
develop symptoms/illness throughout the day for the child to be collected. 
 

• A reminder to return all iPads and chargers, workbooks and other items that were taken home. 
•  

• Canteen will be open, as normal,  this Friday 4th June.  
  

As a school we will continue to maintain our hygiene practices and continue to teach children these practices 
including hand washing, sanitizing and distancing in the school context. 
 

Sad news 
Please keep Peter Florence, current O.H & S officer, in your prayers. Sadly his 90 year 
old mother passed away on the weekend. Hopefully our thoughts, prayers and kind actions 
sustain Peter and his family through this difficult time.  
  

Parents & Friends Meeting 
All parents are invited to attend the P & F Community meeting on Thursday 3rd June at 7.30pm as part of 
an online forum. The zoom link has been sent to all families and should work simply by clicking on the link. 
The minutes for the past meeting are attached here for your benefit. P&F Minutes 29 April 
 
2022 Enrolment Process 
Please note that enrolments will be accepted from Monday 3 May and will close on June 18. 
Just a reminder to all current families that if you have Kindergarten children you will need to 
enrol by the closing date so that your child can be assured of a place at our school in 2022.  
 
Enrolment application forms can be accessed on our school website. School Website link 

 
Trivia night postponed 
Please note that the St. Francis of the Fields Trivia night organised for Saturday 5 June has been postponed. 
A new date will be set and broadcast to our community in the coming weeks.  
Thank you to our organisers - Megan Merrett, Georgina Stevens and Nicole Emmerson.  

 
Traffic Survey 

To help improve the safety of our students as they travel to and from school each 
day, St Francis of the Fields Primary School  and Strathfieldsaye Primary School 
and are working with members of the local community to develop a plan to improve 
the safety of road and pedestrian users around Strathfieldsaye. To assist our 
planning, we are collecting information about the traffic 'accidents' and  'near 
misses' that people have experienced during their school runs. 
  

If you or your child has experienced an 'accident' or 'near miss' on your way to or from school, please 
complete the relevant information in the survey by clicking on the highlighted link below. 
  
This information will remain confidential and only be used to assist with our lobbying efforts to improve the 
safety of road and pedestrian users around Strathfieldsaye. 
  

Safer School Runs for Strathfieldsaye - Accidents and Near Misses Register 
  

Term 2 Dates 
Monday, 14 June  Queen’s Birthday Holiday. 
  
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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RE News…. 
Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
The Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus will be celebrated on Friday, 11 June. Due to 
COVID guidelines, we will not be having our usual whole school Mass. Classes will 
celebrate with a prayer service in their classroom. The Feast celebrates the special 
love Jesus has for all of humanity and how we as followers of Jesus are called to share 
this great love for our fellow humans. The heart is regarded as the natural symbol of 
love and affection. The heart gives and sustains life. This Feast celebrates the life of 
Jesus – God incarnate in our world. Pope Leo XIII said that the Sacred Heart is the 
symbol and express image of Jesus’ infinite love for us, which should move us to love 
in return. 
 
St Francis of the Fields will once again support the St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal. Next week, classes 
will have a list of items that will be allocated to students and if able they can donate to their class hamper. 
This is an important appeal for Vinnies. Many in our community have faced many challenges during the 
pandemic. This is a way we can show our love for others and be a sign of God's great love for all of humanity. 
The Kennington Vinnies Conference will collect the hampers from our school in the last week of term.  

 

God of all our Hearts, 
Your love for us is deep and abiding. Help us to fill our hearts with kindness, gentleness and tenderness so that 

we may speak warm and encouraging words and act with justice and compassion. May our lives be full of 
generosity and service so that we might be the hands and feet of Christ in the world. 

We ask this prayer through Jesus, your Son. 
Amen 

 
Sacramental Program - Confirmation and First Eucharist  
The sacramental program is now in its fourth week - “We gather, listen and 
respond”. Due to the COVID Circuit Breaker, each family and child completed 
this week together in their own homes. We ask you to please pray for these children and their families as 
they prepare for Confirmation and First Eucharist. 

 
Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
 

 

OASIS News…. 

Year 4 OASIS Chicken Coop Winner 
The Yr 4 OASIS classes have been competing in a 
competition to see who could design and construct the best model chicken coop. Our 
Yr 6 students had the privilege of voting for the best design. As a result, the winner of 
the Yr 4 OASIS Chicken Coop design competition is Ava Hope. Her design will now be 
used as the template for the Yr 6 OASIS team to build a life size chicken coop in the 
new Environmental Centre. Congratulations to all the Yr 4 students on their creative 
designs and hard work.  
 

 
Wonder Bread Bag Collection 
Over the next 6 weeks, our school will be collecting Wonder Bread bags and Wrap 
bags. The goal is to collect 25kg in 6 weeks from 12 May – 25 June so that we can 
exchange these plastic bags for tokens to buy sports equipment. We have collection 
boxes around the school for your child to put their empty bread bags into.  
Redcycle are teaming with Wonder and collecting soft plastics that then get recycled 
into all types of products. Please bring as many bread bags as you can to help support 
our cause.  
 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 7 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

OASIS Website 

Be sure to check out our website to catch up on all the news and events that is happening in OASIS at the 
moment.OASIS Website 
 
Matt Butcher  
Environment and Sustainability Teacher/OASIS Coordinator  
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For Sale…. 
Solid wooden students desks $20. 

Formerly from the Poor Clare Monastery. Funds will go to Caritas. Please contact St 

Therese's Parish Office 5443 3337 or email kennington@sandhurst.catholic.org.au 

 
 
PE News….. 
State Football Trial- Stage 1 

I thought I did pretty well considering I didn’t know anyone and had to learn some names. 
We did a warm-up for 30 mins then we played some proper games. We all got to play 2 
games each and I got a chance to play all positions such as forward, mid and back.  
There were heaps of girls from all over Victoria and I was able to make a couple of friends! 

Dempsey McDonnell  6T 
 

 
 
Football State Trial- Stage 2 & 3 
On Sunday the 23rd of May, Tyce Griffin, Aydan Hand and Maurice Nihill went to the 
Trinity ovals in Melbourne for a football state trial. They lined us up from tallest to 
smallest and we each either got a pink, blue or green jumper. Tyce and Aydan got a 
blue jumper but Maurice got a pink jumper. The first game was green vs blue. Green 
we’re definitely the strongest team but Tyce and Aydan still battled on.  

Maurice Nihill  6D 

 

 

Congratulations to all these students for making it to the next level in these tryouts. We wish you all the 

best. 

 

Mrs Coates - PE Coordinator 

 
 

Tuckshop News….. 
REPEAT - Please remember to pay for your child’s order on CDF Pay. We are noticing 

an increasing number of unpaid orders. All of these unprocessed orders affect the amount 

of food that is needed to be ordered and prepared by the tuckshop. Please try and make 

sure your order is entered before 9am to avoid this.  

The current Term 2 Menu and Roster is on our school website - Term 2 Menu & Roster 

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders under one child’s 

name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their child's food 

related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 

 
 

YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

  

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child 

in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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